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Sir Knights: Moving forward into this Templar 
year, RESK Tucker is again asking his officers 
to take turns writing articles for the “Arkansas 
Supplement”. This month’s article is from ESK 
Charles Ferguson. Editor. 

 

Sir Knights: 
As  I write this article for your 
reading, I look at a Christian’s 
thoughts towards a troubled 
World. 
 
The Bible, the Holy writings on 
which we read and use on a 
daily basses for guidance 
reads “ We are troubled on 
every side, yet not distressed; 
we are perplexed, but not in 
despair; persecuted, but not 
forsaken; cast down, but not 
destroyed; always bearing 
about in the body the dying of 
the Lord Jesus, that the life 
also of Jesus might be made 
manifest in our body” 
Corinthians 4:8-10.  
 
So when it seems like we are 
beat down and with all the 
corruption that has been going 
on, if we continue to look to the 
Almighty God for our guidance 
and leadership we will prevail. 
As Christian Knights, when the 
here and now is beating us 

down, we just need to 
concentrate on the focus of our 
Christian goals.  
 
I hope this finds all of you well 
and keeping the faith. I know 
that it has been difficult, for all 
Sir Knights to stay the course, 
with us not being able to meet, 
and fellowship with one 
another in our regular meeting 
places. Hopefully, one day with 
the will of our Lord and Savior 
we will one day meet again 
together. I know you will all be 
so glad when this happens. 
Pray for a cure of this awful 
Virus, Pray for our United 
States of America, Pray for our 
Country’s leadership that the 
decisions that are made and 
will be made will please our 
Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. 
  
God Bless you all, 
 
Charles H. Ferguson 
Grand Generalisimo 
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1st Ever Virtual Grand Conclave 

 

On August 29, 2020, the Grand 

Officers and Sir Knights from 

across Arkansas came 

together in a Grand 

Conclave...via the “Zoom” on-

line meeting platform. For the 

first time ever, we conducted 

our essential bsiness to keep 

the Grand Commandery 

running into 2021 in a “virtual” 

Conclave. All of the Grand 

Officers retained their 

positions,  

 

During the Conclave, we 

were joined by our 

Departmental Commander, 

RESK Jack Harper from 

Texas. (right) RESK Harper 

congratulated the Grand 

Commandery upon holding the on-line meeting, and invited the Sir Knights 

to register to attend the virtual Soth-Central Department meeting. (Which 

was held in September.)  Editor’s note: Sorry about the poor picture quality.) 


